
 

 

Michael P. Callagy 
County Executive Officer / 
Clerk of the Board 
 
County Government Center 
500 County Center, 5th Floor 
Redwood City, CA 94063 
 
650-363-1916 F 
www.smcgov.org 

 
 
July 18, 2024 
 
 
Nate Armstrong 
Fire Chief 
Coastside Fire Protection District 
1191 Main Street 
Half Moon Bay, CA 94019 
 
 
Subject: Request for Contract Contribution Increase to Support County 
Emergency Dispatch Services for the Pre-Hospital Emergency Medical Services 
Group JPA 
 
 
Dear Nate: 
 
For many years, the County of San Mateo (County) has provided centralized 
emergency dispatch services for emergency medical services (EMS), fire, and law 
enforcement agencies across the county. Given rising costs of operations, the County 
recently conducted an internal review of operational expenses related to its Department 
of Public Safety Communications (e.g., staffing, equipment, and department overhead 
costs) and subsequently developed a cost allocation methodology to ensure that total 
costs are more proportionately distributed across contracted agencies that benefit from 
the County’s dispatch services. I have informed the city managers and fire districts of 
this issue in the last year, and we have met with a delegation of city managers and two 
elected officials to review the methodology of the distribution. Currently the County is 
subsidizing the Pre-Hospital Emergency Medical Services Group JPA by 4.6 million 
dollars. I’ve proposed to the subcommittee for the County to continue to subsidize half 
of 4.6 million over the next three years, while the other half will be billed to the individual 
agencies based on their proportional share as described below.  
 

http://www.smcgov.org/


 

Through this cost allocation methodology, the County requests a total contribution 
increase of $111,328 from the Coastside Fire Protection District, in addition to our latest 
agreement amount of $2,040,278 with the San Mateo County Pre-Hospital Emergency 
Medical Services Group as a whole. To help ease fiscal burdens, the County is willing to 
divide the total contribution increase over three fiscal years from the date of agreement 
amendment. The County proposes to collect 50 percent of the total contribution 
increase amount In Year 1, 75 percent in Year 2, and 100 percent in Year 3, along with 
an annual Cost of Living Adjustment (COLA) of 3 percent. The first payment, for Year 1, 
is due on January 31, 2025. Please see the attached cost allocation methodology for 
reference.  
 
The County appreciates your continued support and cooperation as we continue to 
provide quality emergency dispatch services to all our residents. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael P. Callagy 
 
 
cc: Robert Manchia 
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